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QuickPoint! – New Transportation Tax Is on 
the Wrong Side of History 
 
By John A. Charles, Jr. 
 
Oregon employers began receiving notices this week regarding the new statewide 
transit tax that goes into effect on July 1. The law requires all employers to 
withhold, report, and remit one-tenth of one percent of wages paid to their 
employees to the Oregon Department of Revenue. The money will go into a 
Statewide Transportation Improvement Fund to subsidize public transit agencies. 
 
The new tax is being imposed at exactly the wrong time in history. Transit ridership 
is declining across the country, and it’s not because transit agencies lack money. 
The problem is that their service models are obsolete.  
 
The ride-hailing revolution brought about by Uber, Lyft, Sidecar, and other start-
ups has raised the expectations of customers. People now want on-demand, door-to-
door service that they can order through their phones. The coming revolution in 
driverless cars will only accelerate that change.  
 
The traditional service offered by legacy transit agencies—fixed-route, limited-
schedule service on slow buses—just isn’t good enough anymore. 
 
Subsidizing transit with one more tax will simply delay the inevitable. The 
legislature should repeal this tax as soon as possible. 
 
 
John A. Charles, Jr. is President and CEO of Cascade Policy Institute, Oregon’s 
free market public policy research organization. 
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